

Sent by E-Pass

November 30, 2006

Mr. Nick Ketchum
Senior Director, Television Policy & Applications
Canadian Radio-television and
Telecommunications Commission
Les Terrases de la Chaudière
Central Building
1 Promenade du Portage
Gatineau, Quebec
J8X 4B1

Dear Mr. Ketchum:

Re: CHUM Limited's Annual Report Relating to the Drama Incentive Program

While CHUM Limited's ("CHUM") conventional television stations and specialty services aired a considerable amount of Canadian dramatic programming during the 2006 broadcast year, we were not able to take advantage of the incentive program outlined in Broadcasting Public Notice CRTC 2004-93. This was mainly due to the fact that a large portion of the Canadian drama our stations broadcast was funded either through significant benefits flowing from acquisitions or through commitments made at the time of licensing.

Given that CHUM did not take advantage of the incentive program, we have not completed the Commission's reporting template for the 2006 broadcast year.

Should the Commission require any additional information, we would be pleased to provide it on request.

Sincerely,

Kevin Goldstein

Director, Regulatory Affairs

Radio & Television

CHUM Limited

Nanao Kachi, CRTC